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 Year 6 Summer Term Newsletter

Welcome back to Year 6 after the Spring break. This is going to be a very busy half term.

This half term, our value is Grace.  After half term our value will be Joy
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And finally…

If you have any quick questions or concerns please feel free to catch us in the playground in the morning before school or at the end of the day.  I am very happy to answer your queries and it is always good to see you!  If you would like to speak with us more privately, please contact the school office to arrange an appointment.  We look forward to another successful term of learning and fun!
Mrs Cox and Mr Day
Year 6 class teacher and Teaching Assistant
Maths 


We are beginning the summer term by looking again at Number.  We will revise the work we have already done on Place Value and consolidate our understanding of formal written methods of calculation for each of the four operations.  


This is vitally important to help the children develop a secure understanding of Mathematics.  Another key skill which the children are developing is to apply their mathematical knowledge to solve problems in a range of practical contexts. We are revising how to solve multi-step word problems. 


In addition to number, the children are revising shape, money and measure and algebra. 











SATS 


As I am sure you are all aware SATs are coming up in the next few weeks. They are from Monday 8th May to Thursday 11th May 2017. The children have all worked extremely hard throughout the year (they have nothing to worry about) and should see SATs week as an opportunity to show what they have learnt and achieved during their time at Nutfield Church Primary School. Just a quick reminder that it would be a great help if the children could go to bed early during this important week in order to wake up the following day feeling fresh, happy, and ready to rock (as it should be).


During this week breakfast will be available for Year 6 pupils from 8:10 am in the hall (there will be toast, cereal, fruit juice or squash). 


The last Booster classes will be finishing on Tuesday 2nd and Thursday 4th of May (I can almost hear the cheers). These sessions have been a great success and have helped the children to be prepared for the big week.


After SATS we will start a business project competition where Year 6 will be given a budget of £5 per group.  The objective of the competition is to make that money grow! The children will be working in groups and they will be given different task to be completed every Friday. They will decide a product to produce and sell.  This year we are learning about Mayan culture. One product which originated in this culture is chocolate therefore the theme for our business enterprise is chocolate. The aim is to generate as much money as possible. The money raised will go towards the end of Year fun.








English 


In the build-up to SATs, we will be revising key elements of the English curriculum. In Guided Reading, we will practise old SATS papers, focusing on deduction and inference.  As you know, there is no writing test again this year, so this will be reported as a teacher assessment. This means we have a little more time to work with the children on their writing skills. Our main focus for this half term will be on non- fiction genres. 


We have other exciting unit of work planned around a wonderful children’s book ‘The Lost Thing’. This is a picture book written and illustrated by � HYPERLINK "https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shaun_Tan" \o "Shaun Tan" �Shaun Tan� that was also adapted into an Academy Award-winning animated short film. The Lost Thing is a story about a boy who enjoys collecting bottle tops for his bottle top collection. One day, while collecting bottle tops near a beach, he discovers a strange creature. The boy realizes the creature is lost and out of place. He attempts to find its owner but is not able to, due to the indifference of everyone others. After searching much of the city, the boy discovers a utopian land for lost things, where he parts ways with the creature, and continues on with his life. 


After SATS we are reading the book ‘The Man Who Walked Between the Towers’ a recount of Philippe Petit’s daring 1974 wire walk between the Twin Towers. 


With this text, we will write a biography of Phillipe Pettit and some short adventure stories.








Knowledge and Understanding of the World


Our main topic this term will be Ancient Mayan culture Civilization. The children will learn all about Central America and some of its many traditions. During this unit of work we will learn about:


* Mayan life and art.


* The Yucatan Peninsula


* Mayan writing and numbers


* Mayan gods and religion


* The History of Chocolate


In Geography the children will use atlases and maps and other geographical sources of information to examine the physical and human features of places in Central America comparing them with Europe.








Expressive Arts 


During Art we will be learning key skills in sculpture and textiles. We will link this to our Mayan topic and we shall be making a sculpture of a Mayan mask. We will be using drums and other instruments during our Mayan Dance sessions.





Science


During the first half term our we will continue with our topic on Evolution, Adaptation and inheritance. The children will explore the theories of evolution and build on their knowledge of the characteristics of living things. Adaptation is change over time. It is the reason we have so many species on earth. Adaptation occurs when there is competition to survive (natural selection).  Differences within species are caused by inheritance and mutations. In groups, we will debate theories of evolution and creation. 


After half term our topic will be Electricity. We will consolidate the children’s knowledge of materials which are electrical conductors, extend their understanding of ways in which the brightness of bulbs or speed of motors in a circuit can be changed and develop children’s understanding of the value of using conventional symbols for communication. The children will carry out a complete investigation relating to electric circuits. 





P.E


On Thursday afternoons the children will have P.E with Mr Smith.  Please ensure your child has the correct P.E kit on this day: navy blue shorts/tracksuit bottoms and navy blue/white T-shirts.  Please make sure all items of your child’s P.E kit are named.  P.E kits should be brought to school on Monday and will be sent home on Friday for washing.  Any children wearing earrings must be removed these for all P.E sessions.  This term we will be learning some Mayan dance in line with our topic.





PPA


This term I will have my weekly non-contact time on Thursday afternoon.  During this time the children will have a P.E session led by Mr Smith followed by P4C session led by Mrs Lane.











Philosophy and PSHE


This term we will continue to teach Philosophy for Children to facilitate critical and deeper thinking and provide opportunities for children to practise these skills.  


In P.S.H.E, We will explore feelings within the context of our important relationships including family and friends and will learn to understand different types of change, positive and negative and our responses to this. 





Homework


Homework will be sent home on Friday and must be handed back in by the following Wednesday.  After SATS our homework will be researching for our business project and to learn lines for our end of year production.


Children should continue to be reading aloud to an adult regularly at home.  





RE 


This term the children will be learning more about the Bible. We will explore the importance of the Bible in laws and sayings in every-day life, not only for Christians, but for members of other faiths. We will evaluate the influence of the scriptures in our lives.


After half term, we will also be studying rules to enhance the children’s understanding of the need for rules and laws. The subject area is best taught in a manner that children can relate to everyday experiences, so that they can then apply this to rules and laws in religion.





Uniform 


Please check all items of your child’s uniform, coats and bags are clearly labeled to help them become more responsible and independent.  The school uniform is grey trousers or skirt/dress with a yellow polo shirt and blue Nutfield Church jumper/cardigan.  Jewelry should be minimal for health and safety reasons and shoes must be sensible and weather appropriate.    











